John Mills. March Newsletter

Greetings Brethren,

I have also added a letter from Wesney Joseph:

Hello Brother Mills, sorry for the late reply because we rarely
have electricity in Haiti. The situation is getting worse in Haiti this
time I had to leave my house and there are 11 of us in the house,
the bandits have landed again, they killed, burned and looted
houses I had to leave in a hurry at 5 AM and my car was hit by a
bullet, thanks to God we all have our lives saved. For the present
moment Brother Frinel Joseph has given us a small, very
restricted space very close to the church. We often have difficulty
eating but we believe and we always hope in our Almighty God. (1
will bless the Lord at all times and his praise will always be in my
mouth) prayer unions for me and my family my brother in Christ.
We need to pray for our national church planters in Haiti.




